
 

   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

September 15th , 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As you will already be aware our school day has changed. Please can I remind you that students should not arrive at 

school prior to 8.15am, please encourage students to arrive post 8.15am. The latest students should arrive is 

8.30am. 

 

 

 

School children of parents or carers who receive support payments may be eligible for free school meals. 

Up & coming dates 
Y8 baseline assessments – W/C Mon 18th  
Photography trip – Tue 19th  
Year 7 Form Tutor evening – Thur 21st 4.30-7pm 
Year 9 GL baseline assessments – w/c 25th Sept 
Student Leadership meeting 1 – 26th Sept 
Year 7 parent forum (virtual) – 28th Sept 3.15-3.45pm 

 

 

 

Save the date – Open Evening Thurs 12/9 6-8pm 



 

Children can get free school meals, if their parents or guardians get: 

▪ Universal Credit - your net earned income must be less than £7,400. 
▪ Income Support. 
▪ Job Seeker's Allowance (income based). 
▪ Employment and Support Allowance. 
▪ Child Tax Credit. (With an annual income of less than £16,190. As assessed by Her Majesty's Revenue and 

Customs.) 
▪ Guarantee Credit element of Pension Credit. 
▪ Support payments under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. 
▪ Working Tax Credit Run-on (paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit). 

To apply online, use the link here Apply for Free School Meals | Calderdale Council (custhelp.com)  

I am sure most of you will have read or watched news reports about RAAC in schools in the United Kingdom. We 

have been in contact with the Local Authority and I would like to share a statement with you from them regarding 

RAAC – “As an authority, in 2019 we followed industry guidance to inspect any school building that was either 

constructed or extended between the 1960-80s and had a flat roof. In terms of Tod High, no RAAC was 

discovered. However, please note that we are reviewing the latest revised guidance to check whether any further 

inspections are required”. 

 

There are a number of open evenings coming up at local colleges. If your child is in Year 10 or 11, you may find these 

beneficial to attend. Please find a list of dates below and an abundance of careers information on our website 

www.todhigh.co.uk.  

 

September 2023 

Wednesday 20th September 5.30pm – 8.30pm Burnley College 

October 2023 

Tuesday 3rd October 5.30pm – 8.30pm Burnley College 

Saturday 7th October 10am-2pm Hopwood Hall 

Saturday 7th October 10am-12.30pm Myerscough College  

Wednesday 11th October 5.30pm-7.30pm Nelson and Colne College 

Thursday 12th October 5.30pm-8.30pm Burnley College 

Saturday 14th October 10am-2pm Rochdale Sixth Form College  

Wednesday 18th October 4.45pm-7pm Trinity Sixth Form Academy  

Thursday 19th October 4.30pm-7pm Hopwood Hall 

Thursday 26th October 4.30pm-7pm Calderdale College  

November 2023 

Saturday 11th November 10am-12.30pm Crossley Heath Sixth Form   

Tuesday 14th November 6pm-8pm Bacup and Rawtenstall Grammar School Sixth Form 

Thursday 16th November5.30pm-7.30pm Nelson and Colne College 

Saturday 18th November 10am-12.30pm Myerscough College 

https://calderdalecouncil.custhelp.com/app/free-school-meals
http://www.todhigh.co.uk/


 

Tuesday 21st November 4.30pm-7pm Calderdale College 

Thursday 23rd November 4pm-7pm Rochdale Sixth Form College 

January 2024 

Thursday 25th January 4.30pm-7pm Calderdale College 

February 2024 

Saturday 3rd February 10am-12.30pm Myerscough College  

Tuesday 20th February 5.30pm-7.30pm Nelson and Colne College  

March 2024 

Tuesday 5th March 4.30pm-7pm Calderdale College 

Saturday 16th March 10am-12.30pm Myerscough College 

 

Brunswick Centre Youth Project are setting up a new LGBTQ+ group in Hebden Bridge and have asked us to share 

this with our students aged 13-19 who would benefit from the support and opportunity to attend. They also offer 1 

to 1 support and counselling service for LGBTQ+ young people aged between 11 and 21 in Calderdale. Please find the 

poster attached to the rear of my mail if you feel your child would benefit from this.  

Studio 59 in Halifax are holding a master class taught by Adam Scown, choreographer to the stars, on the 23rd 

September. This is a great opportunity is for anyone who has a passion  for the creative arts especially students who 

are wanting to pursue it in further training and potentially a career. Adam has worked with Dua Lipa, choreographed 

for stage shows such as Flashdance and Dirty Dancing and has links with Universal Studios. The master class will run 

from 3.30-5pm for any students aged 14 and above. Students should have some prior knowledge of dance and be at 

intermediate or advanced level in order to participate fully. If you would like to book your child a place on the class 

you can use Studio 59’s instabook or through their website. I have included the links here for your convenience  



 

 

• https://instabook.io/s2/studio59?fbclid=PAAaZmWjB7skrYyueLeZAw0IUtkDQDCHiJb-lRKttRK9aYai_4DCuIh--

j3k4 

 

• https://studio59.co.uk/academy 

A reminder that we are holding our Open Evening on the 12th October 6-8pm. This is an open event for all prospective 

students (September 2024) and their families to attend and get a flavour of what school life is like at Todmorden High 

School. All departments will be running individual activities within their areas of school and I will be holding scheduled 

presentations in our hall with an overview of what our values and ethos are and how we can enable your child to 

unlock their unique potential. 

As always if you have any concerns or wish to speak with a member of staff please get in touch with us via the website, 

by emailing reception at admin@todhigh.co.uk or by calling school Monday-Friday between the hours of 8-4pm.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

Gill Shirt 

Headteacher 

 

https://instabook.io/s2/studio59?fbclid=PAAaZmWjB7skrYyueLeZAw0IUtkDQDCHiJb-lRKttRK9aYai_4DCuIh--j3k4
https://instabook.io/s2/studio59?fbclid=PAAaZmWjB7skrYyueLeZAw0IUtkDQDCHiJb-lRKttRK9aYai_4DCuIh--j3k4
https://studio59.co.uk/academy
mailto:admin@todhigh.co.uk


 

 


